Meeting Notes – Jan. 28, 2020
Fellow Rotarians,

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Michael Sanders and Mr. Daniel Brooks, Information Technology Directors for Chambers Co Board of Education, were the guest speakers for the Jan. 28, 2020 meeting.  They spoke on the enhancements made in the Chambers County schools such as Chrome books, IPad, touch screen TVs and Smartboards.   Many questions were asked as far as cost and effectiveness. Responses included that grants have been received and funds budgeted for these upgrades.

Just a few reminders, in case you have missed the last couple of meetings.
· Our social will be Thursday, February 13 at 6:00 PM at Monte Alban Mexican Restaurant here in LaFayette.  We will be in the back room.  The room will be open for us by 5:30.  The cost is $25.00 per couple ($12.50 for singles).  If you have not signed up on the sheet that's been passed around, please sign up next Tuesday or let Josh or me know.  Steve Wheeler will be providing some trivia entertainment for us again this year.  We will not meet that Tuesday, February 11.
· Josh and the rest of the committee are busy planning a corn-hole tournament so we can raise funds to donate to a cause of our choosing (Girls' Ranch, Boy Scouts, City Park, Special Olympics, etc.).  We hope to have at least 25 corn-hole games set up.  Please let Josh or me know, before next Tuesday if possible, if you have a game you can bring.  The committee hopes to have more details ready to share at next week's meeting.  The committee needs to know how many corn-hole games will be available before they can complete their planning.
· If you have not already done so, please mark your calendars for Saturday, April 11.  That is LaFayette Day (for Valley Haven), downtown on the square, and we will have an informational booth set up.  Closer to time, we will have a sign-up sheet available for you to reserve a spot to help man the booth.
· Almost everyone is caught up on District and International dues ($135.00). Quarterly dues ($150.00) are also due now.  Please get your checks to Josh if you have not already done so.  Please don't forget about our new policy of not falling behind by two quarters, If you are behind one quarter in dues, and the invoice for the second quarter comes out, you must be paid in full (both quarters) by the due date on the second invoice to avoid having your membership suspended.
· I meant to mention in today's meeting, and forgot, that our LHS student will be attending RYLA at the end of this week.  He would make for a good program for someone in the coming weeks!
· Abby has our program next week (2/4). we won't meet on 2/11, Chris has it on 2/18 and Stanley on 2/24.
Have a great week and hope to see you next Tuesday!
Diane Sherriff, President

